EYE ON THE WORLD

Sept. 24, 2022

This compilation of material for "Eye on the World" is presented as a service to the Churches of God. The views stated in the material are those of the writers or sources quoted by the writers, and do not necessarily reflect the views of the members of the Church of God Big Sandy. The following articles were posted at churchofgodbigsandy.com for the weekend of Sept. 24, 2022.

Compiled by Dave Havir

Luke 21:34-36—"But take heed to yourselves, lest your souls be weighed down with self-indulgence, and drunkenness, or the anxieties of this life, and that day come on you suddenly, like a falling trap; for it will come on all dwellers on the face of the whole earth. But beware of slumbering; and every moment pray that you may be fully strengthened to escape from all these coming evils, and to take your stand in the presence of the Son of Man" (Weymouth New Testament).



"Eye on the World" comment: The following headlines involve articles that are considered international. The articles were not posted, but the headlines give the essence of the story.

Comment about Jupiter

• An article by Christopher Carbone titled "Stargazers, Look Up! Jupiter to Make Closest Approach to Earth in 59 Years on Monday for 'Extraordinary' Views [Since the Earth and Jupiter Do Not Orbit the Sun in Perfect Circles]— Even Though It's 367 Million Miles Away" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on Sept. 20, 2022.

Comments about digital ID wallet

• A press release titled "Multi-Country Consortium Comes Together to Launch Pan-European Payments Pilot for EU Digital ID Wallet" was posted at nobidconsortium.com on Sept. 14, 2022.

• An article by Wahagen Khabayan titled "The EU is Speeding Towards Digital ID, Currency and Biometric Systems for Tracking Citizens" was posted at thenationalpulse.com on Sept. 16, 2022.

Comments about Israel and third temple

- Looking back to August 2019, an article by Tzvi Joffre titled "Temple Institute Encourages Jews to Hope for Third Temple in New Video" was posted at jpost.com on Aug. 7, 2019.
- An article by Tzvi Joffre titled "From Texas to Israel: Red Heifers Needed for Temple Arrive" was posted at jpost.com on Sept. 20, 2022.

International food crisis

• An article by FAO/WFP titled "Hunger Hotspots FAO [Food and Agriculture Organization of the United Nations] and WFP [the World Food Program] Early Warnings on Acute Food Insecurity October 2022 to January 2023 Outlook" was posted at wfp.org on Sept. 21, 2022.

Clinton Global Initiative

• An article by Jason Walsh titled "Clinton Global Initiative Re-Launched to Help Troubled World 'On Fire' " was posted at dailyfetched.com on Sept. 19, 2022.

Royal crown estate

- An article by Chris Clark titled "The Crown Estate (Estimated at Over \$348 Billion in Assets) Has Passed to King Charles III; But He Won't Pay the UK's 40% Inheritance Tax [Because the Head of the British Monarchy is Exempt From the U.K.'s Inheritance Tax]" was posted at moneywise.com on Sept. 16, 2022.
- An article by Laura Clancy titled "The Open Secret of King Charles' Untold Riches" was posted at nbcnews.com on Sept. 18, 2022.

Royalty pay their respects to Queen Elizabeth

• An article by Stephanie Linning and Bridie Pearson-Jones titled "The World's Monarchs Mourn the Queen: King Felipe and Queen Letizia of Spain Join Queen Maxima of The Netherlands to Lead Foreign Royals at St.

George's Chapel" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on Sept. 19, 2022.

• An article by Stephanie Linning titled "King and Queen of Bhutan Dubbed the 'Prince William and Kate Middleton of the Himalayas' Paid Their Respects to Her Majesty and Joined World Leaders for the 'Reception of the Century' at Buckingham Palace" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on Sept. 19, 2022.

Leftists call Queen's death a win against imperialism

• An article by Casey Chalk titled "Leftists Celebrate Queen Elizabeth II's Death as a Win Against Imperialism, While Ignoring China's Growing Empire" was posted at thefederalist.com on Sept. 15, 2022.

Will King Charles continue to support climate change?

- An article by Doug Cunningham titled "King Charles III Brings Long History of Environmental Activism to Throne" was posted at upi.com on Sept. 9, 2022.
- An article by Mary Aultman titled "King Charles and World Economic Forum Align on 'Great Reset' Agenda" was posted at dailyfetched.com on Sept. 9, 2022.
- An article by Thomas Catenacci titled "Britain's New King Charles Is a Climate Hawk Who Has Called for 'Radically Transforming' Fossil Fuel Economy" was posted at foxnews.com on Sept. 9, 2022.

Will King Charles soften his zeal about climate change?

- Looking back to November 2018, an article titled "Prince Charles Won't Speak Out When He Becomes King" was posted at bbc.com on Nov. 8, 2018.
- An article by David Knowles titled "King Charles III Appears to Signal an End to Climate Change Activism" was posted at yahoo.com on Sept. 9, 2022.
- An article by Tristan Bove titled "King Charles III Taking the Throne Means the World Loses a Leading Environmentalist During an Energy Crisis; 'I'm Not That Stupid'— He Says" was posted at fortune.com on Sept. 10, 2022.
- An article by Jessica Taylor titled "King Charles Still 'Cares Deeply for the Planet' and Hopes to 'Attend COP27 Summit' in Egypt [in November]— [Expecting to Be Somewhat More Neutral] Following 50 Years of Campaigning Against Climate Change" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on Sept. 22, 2022.

China, climate change and coal

- Looking back to October 2021, an article by Philip Wang titled "China Tells Mines to Produce 'As Much Coal As Possible' " was posted at ctvnews.ca on Oct. 20, 2021.
- Looking back to April 2022, an article by John Hayward titled "World's Worst Polluter China Increases Coal Production by 300 Million Tons" was posted at breitbart.com on April 21, 2022.

Fossil fuels— international miscellaneous

- An article titled "Germany Seizes Russian Oil From Rosneft's Refineries" was posted at aljazeera.com on Sept. 16, 2022.
- An article by Barbara Kollmeyer titled "Germany Economy Minister Says Natural Gas Storage Nearly at 90%, but Will Be 'Empty' After Winter: Report" was posted at marketwatch.com on Sept. 19, 2022.
- A Reuters article by Chen Aizhu titled "Russia's Surging Oil Exports to China in August Fail to Keep Saudis Down" was posted at reuters.com on Sept. 20, 2022.
- An article by Irina Slav titled "China Boosts Oil Imports From Russia and Saudi Arabia" was posted at oilprice.com on Sept. 20, 2022.
- An article by Jason Walsh titled "Economy and Living Standards Plummet Across Europe" was posted at dailyfetched.com on Sept. 20, 2022.
- An article by George Glover titled "Russia Is Reportedly Weighing a \$50 Billion Tax Hike on Oil and Gas Exports as Its Resilience to Sanctions Fades" was posted at businessinsider.com on Sept. 20, 2022.
- An article by Brian Evans titled "China Is Depleting Its Oil Stockpiles in a Potential Sign Beijing Is Looking to Boost the Economy With a Surge in Fuel Exports" was posted at businessinsider.com on Sept. 21, 2022.

International covid

• A video hosted by Clayton and Natali Morris titled "Israel Caught Hiding Bombshell Pfizer Vaccine Data" was posted at youtube.com on Sept. 8, 2022.

- An article by Ian Birrell titled "World's Top Medical Journal [199-Year-Old Lancet] Finally Says Covid-19 Could Have Come From Lab Leak" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on Sept 17, 2022.
- An article by Low De Wei titled "Chinese Scientists Develop Mask That Detects Covid, Flu Exposure" was posted at bloomberg.com on Sept. 19, 2022.

Comments about international monkeypox

• A Reuters article by Martin Quin Pollard and Ryan Woo titled "Don't Touch Foreigners to Reduce Monkeypox Risk; China Health Official Says" was posted at reuters.com on Sept. 18, 2022.

Comments about Russia

• An article by Mia Jankowicz titled "A Kremlin Ally Died Falling Down the Stairs, Report Says— the Latest in a Series of Unexplained Deaths Among Prominent Russians" was posted at businessinsider.com on Sept. 22, 2022.

Russia-Ukraine war

- An article by Walter Finch titled "Putin's Beleaguered Forces May Not Have Enough in Reserve to Hold Off Another Ukraine Attack, Defense Experts Say— As Mass Graves Finds Show Further Evidence of War Crimes" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on Sept. 17, 2022.
- An article by Harriet Alexander titled "Ukraine Liberates First Luhansk Village Since Russian Invasion as Its Lightning Counteroffensive Continues— After the U.S. Sent Another \$600 Million in Military Aid" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on Sept. 20, 2022.
- An article by Rachael Bunyan titled "North Korea Denies Sending Weapons to Russia Amid Ukraine War and Claims U.S. Officials Are Trying to 'Tarnish DPRK's Image' With 'Reckless Remarks' " was posted at dailymail.co.uk on Sept. 21, 2022.

Russia chooses prisoners to fight

• An article by Walter Finch titled "More Than 28,000 Prisoners (Including Murderers, Rapists and Thugs)— One in 20 of Russia's Entire Jail Population Have Been Freed to Fight in Ukraine" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on Sept. 17, 2022.

• An article by James Franey and Will Stewart titled " 'I Was Cannon Fodder': Killer Released From Prison to Fight for Russia on Frontline Surrendered to Ukrainian Forces After Realizing He Had Been Sent There to Die" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on Sept. 20, 2022.

Russia calls up 300,000 reservists to fight

- A Reuters article by Kevin Liffey and Alison Williams titled "Russia Calls Up 300,000 Reservists, Says 6,000 Soldiers Killed in Ukraine" was posted at reuters.com on Sept. 21, 2022.
- An article by Chris Pleasance and Will Stewart titled "Putin's Nuclear Threat to the West: Vladimir Warns Ukraine's Allies He Will Use 'Weapons of Destruction', Announces Mobilization of Another 300,000 Troops and Declares 'I Am Not Bluffing' " was posted at dailymail.co.uk on Sept. 21, 2022.

Russians fleeing mobilization

- An article by Chris Pleasance, Will Stewart and Jack Newman titled " 'Please Come Back, Papa': Russian Child Sobs Uncontrollably as Her Conscript Father Boards a Bus to Join Ukraine Invasion Amid Claims Putin Has 'Paved the Way to Mobilize 1 Million Men With Secret Order' " was posted at dailymail.co.uk on Sept. 22, 2022.
- An article by Associated Press titled "Hundreds of Arrests Reported in Dozens of Russian Cities After Putin Announces Compulsory Call-Up of Reservists" was posted at marketwatch.com on Sept. 21, 2022.
- An article by Jack Newman and Will Stewart titled "Terrified Russians Race to Flee the Country in Bid to Dodge Putin's Army Call-Up, With One-Way Flights Selling Out and Google Searches for 'How to Leave' Surging" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on Sept. 21, 2022.
- A Reuters article by Andrius Sytas titled "Baltic Nations [Lativia, Lithuania and Estonia, Which Border Russia] Say They Will Refuse Refuge to Russians Fleeing Mobilization" was posted at reuters.com on Sept. 21, 2022.

Russia-Ukraine war— nuclear possibility?

• An article by Catherine Garcia titled "Ukraine's Defense Ministry Calls Russian Missile Strike [Within 328 Yards of Three Reactors at the South Ukraine Nuclear Power Plant] 'Nuclear Terrorism' " was posted at theweek.com on Sept. 19, 2022.

- An article by Olivia Devereux-Evans titled "Putin's Nuke Threats to the West Comes Hours After America Branded Referendums in Ukraine's Four Territories Annexed by Russia as 'Shams With No Legitimacy' " was posted at dailymail.co.uk on Sept. 21, 2022.
- An article by Chris Pleasance titled "Russia Will Use Its Most Powerful Nukes to Defend 'New Territories' in Ukraine, Putin Ally [Dmitry Medvedev] Insists as He Warns the West 'There Is No Going Back' " was posted at dailymail.co.uk on Sept. 22, 2022.
- An article by Rachael Bunyan titled "Putin's Exiled Former Prime Minister [Mikhail Kasyanov] Claims Russian Despot's Nuclear Bomb Threat Is a 'Bluff' and His Regime 'Will Collapse Within Two Years' " was posted at dailymail.co.uk on Sept. 22, 2022.
- An article by Mark Almond titled "The Good News Is That Vladimir Putin Can't Start WW-3 Just by Jabbing a Red Button on His Desk— and We Don't Know If Russia's Aged Atomic Warheads Still Work" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on Sept. 21, 2022.

Comments about China and Taiwan

- A Reuters article by Yew Lun Tian titled "China Lodges Complaint After Biden Says U.S. Would Defend Taiwan in a Chinese Invasion" was posted at reuters.com on Sept. 19, 2022.
- An article by Frances Martel titled "Taiwan Thanks Joe Biden for Supportive Comments [Even Though] White House Walked [Them] Back" was posted at breitbart.com on Sept. 20, 2022.
- A Reuters article by Idees Ali titled "U.S., Canadian Warships Sail Through Taiwan Strait for 2nd Time in a Year" was posted at reuters.com on Sept. 21, 2022.
- An article by Joseph Michalitsianos titled "America Keeps Poking the Dragon: Destroyer and Canadian Frigate Sail Through Taiwan Strait to Show China It Is International Waterway— After Biden Said Army Will Be Sent If Beijing Invades" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on Sept. 21, 2022.

Comments about Russia and China

• An article by Patrick Goodenough titled "Putin: Russia and China Back a 'Multipolar' World, Not One Based on 'Rules That Someone Has Invented' " was posted at cnsnews.com on Sept. 16, 2022.

- An article by Bryan Ke titled "Xi Tells Putin [That] China Is Ready to Partner With Russia to 'Lead World' " was posted at nextshark.com on Sept. 16, 2022.
- A Reuters article by Brenda Goh titled "Analysis— As Putin Escalates Ukraine War, China Stands Awkwardly by Him" was posted at reuters.com on Sept. 22, 2022.

Comments about China

- An article by Jason Douglas titled "China's Factories Accelerate Robotics Push as Workforce Shrinks" was posted at wsj.com on Sept. 18, 2022.
- An article by Ken Dilanian titled "[At Least 154] Scientists at America's Top Nuclear Lab Were Recruited by China to Design Missiles and Drones, Report [by Strider Technologies] Says" was posted at nbcnews.com on Sept. 21, 2022.
- An article by Isaac Stone Fish, Andrew Eil and Gopal Reddy titled "China's Water Crisis Could Scramble the Global Economic Outlook" was posted at barrons.com on Sept. 21, 2022.

Comments about Israel

- An article by Eliav Breuer titled "Israel Has No Serious Strategy to Destroy Iran's Nuclear Reactors— [Ehud] Olmert" was posted at jpost.com on Sept. 18, 2022.
- An article by Anna Ahronheim titled "Defense Minister Gantz Reveals Map Showing 10 Iranian Missile Facilities in Syria" was posted at jpost.com on Sept. 18, 2022.
- An article by Staff titled "Pakistan, Indonesia Delegations in Israel for Secret Talks— Report" was posted at jpost.com on Sept. 19, 2022.
- An article by Tovah Lazaroff titled "[Jordan's] King Abdullah Blasts Israel: Christianity in Jerusalem Is Under Fire" was posted at jpost.com on Sept. 20, 2022.
- An article by Anna Ahronheim titled "Israel Tests Missile for Defending Maritime Assets After Hezbollah Threat" was posted at jpost.com on Sept. 21, 2022.

• An article by Zvika Klein titled "Rashida Tlaib [Michigan Congresswoman]: You Can't Hold Progressive Values [and] Back Israel's Apartheid Government" was posted at jpost.com on Sept. 21, 2022.

Comments about Iran

- An article by Ken Blackwell titled "Iran's President Should Be Barred From the UN General Assembly, Or Arrested" was posted at townhall.com on Sept. 17, 2022.
- An article by Patrick Goodenough titled "Secret Service Raises Eyebrows by Tweeting Out a Photo of Agents Protecting Iranian President" was posted at cnsnews.com on Sept. 21, 2022.
- An article by Tom Brown titled "Protesters Set Fires in the Street in Tehran During Fifth Night of Unrest Following Death of Woman Who Was Attacked by 'Morality Police' for Not Wearing the Veil— as Women in Turkey Protest Outside Embassy Holding Locks of Their Hair" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on Sept. 21, 2022.
- An article by Struan Stevenson titled "Iranian Women Cast Off Their Hijabs" was posted at townhall.com on Sept. 23, 2022.
- An article by Patrick Goodenough titled "As Iran Protests Spread, [Christiane] Amanpour's Refusal to Wear Headscarf Torpedoes CNN Interview With Raisi" was posted at cnsnews.com on Sept. 23, 2022.

Comments about Saudi Arabia

• A Reuters article by Joey Roulette titled "Saudi Arabia Buys Pair of SpaceX Astronaut Seats From Axiom— Sources" was posted at reuters.com on Sept. 20, 2022.

Comments about India and Pakistan

- An article by Surupa Gupta titled "India's Economy Has Outpaced Pakistan's Handily Since Partition in 1947— Politics Explains Why" was posted at yahoo.com on Sept. 20, 2022.
- An article by Martin Evans titled "Tensions Rise Over Leicester Violence as India and Pakistan Wade Into 'Dark Episode' " was posted at telegraph.co.uk on Sept. 20, 2022.

Typhoon in Japan

• An article by Rachel Muir titled "Super-Typhoon Forces Nine Million People to Evacuate in Japan— Leaving at Least Two Dead and Hundreds of Thousands More Without Power" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on Sept. 19, 2022.

Volcano alert in New Zealand

• An article by Ben Talintyre titled "New Zealand Volcano Which Caused the World's Largest Eruption of the Past 5,000 Years Is in Danger of Blowing Its Top as Alert Level Is Raised" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on Sept. 20, 2022.

Various earthquakes

- A Reuters article by Akanksha Khushi titled "Magnitude 5.6 Earthquake Hits [Southeastern] Taiwan" was posted at reuters.com on Sept. 18, 2022.
- An article by Claudia Aoraha titled "At Least One Dead and Two Buildings Are Damaged After a 7.5-Magnitude Earthquake Hits Mexico's Pacific Coast and Triggered a Tsunami Alert" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on Sept. 19, 2022.
- An article by Olivia Devereux-Evans titled "Second Powerful Earthquake With 6.8 Magnitude Strikes Mexico Days After 7.7 Scale Quake Hits" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on Sept. 22, 2022.
- An article by Ben McKay titled "5.8 Earthquake Strikes in the Heart of New Zealand Causing Tremors on the North and South Island" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on Sept. 22, 2022.

Hurricane Fiona

- An article by Dillon Burroughs titled "Hurricane Fiona Leaves All of Puerto Rico Without Electricity" was posted at dailywire.com on Sept. 18, 2022.
- An article by James Gordon titled "Soldiers Rescue Nearly 1,000 Puerto Ricans Trapped by Hurricane Fiona Flood Waters as Heartbreaking Footage Captures Scale of Devastation Across Island" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on Sept. 20, 2022.

International miscellaneous news

• An article titled "More Than 210 Dead in Armenia-Azerbaijan Clashes This Week" was posted at yahoo.com on Sept. 16, 2022.

- An article by Justin Spike titled "Hungary Faces Reckoning With EU That Could Cost It Billions [With the EU Set to Impose Financial Penalties on the Government of Prime Minister Viktor Orban Due to Corruption Concerns and Rule-of-Law Violations]" was posted at apnews.com on Sept. 17, 2022.
- An article by Eleanor Dye titled "Jeffrey Epstein's Sex Abuse Victims Are 'Frustrated' That His Friend Prince Andrew Has Been 'Rehabilitated' in Queen's Death Events" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on Sept. 17, 2022.
- An article titled "Egypt to Raise Suez Canal Transit Fees for Ships in 2023" was posted at theepochtimes.com on Sept. 18, 2022.
- An article by Colin Fernandez titled "Just Make Sure You Don't Forget! Vasectomies Will Become a Thing of the Past as Scientists [at the Indian Institute of Technology] Say Contraceptive Jab for Men [Called Risug] Is Just a Year Away" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on Sept. 18, 2022.
- An article by Joshua Young titled "Canadian [Math] Teacher [Heather Theijsmeijer in Ontario, Canada] Says 2+2=4 Is White Supremacy" was posted at thepostmillennial.com on Sept. 18, 2022.
- An article by James Gant titled "At Least Nine Are Killed and 55 Injured After a Bus Plunged 250 Feet Off a Cliff in Costa Rica During Landslide" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on Sept. 18, 2022.
- An article by Frances Martel titled "Christian Persecution: Nicaragua Bans Catholic Processions for 'Public Security' " was posted at breitbart.com on Sept. 19, 2022.
- An article by Will Stewart titled "Horrifying Moment Trapeze Artist Fails to Grasp Her Husband's Hand During New Aerial Routine and Crashes Down to the Ground Suffering Spinal Injuries at Packed Russian Circus" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on Sept. 19, 2022.
- An article by Chris Tomlinson titled "Public Porn? German Socialist Youth Demands Public Broadcasters Show Pornography" was posted at breitbart.com on Sept. 20, 2022.
- An article by Akhtar Makoii titled "Man Sets Himself on Fire Outside Japanese PM's Office in Protest Over State Funeral for Assassinated Shinzo Abe" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on Sept. 21, 2022.



An article by Staff titled "How Many Monarchies Exist in the World? Know All About Them Here" was posted at news9live.com on Sept. 14, 2022. Following is the article.

In modern monarchies, the power of a monarch - a King or Queen or Empress - is limited by laws, a constitution, and a democratic government body with a Parliament.

- Most monarchies today have ceremonial figureheads with minimal political powers.
- Commonwealth nations are the countries where the British crown once ruled or currently holds power.
- There are 42 countries where monarchies are present.

New Delhi: Hundreds of years ago when civilization was taking shape, the most common type of government was a monarchy. Monarchy is defined as a type of rule where a person rules a country or many countries. In ancient times, the monarchy was the only kind of government that ruled. But as the world evolved, countries liberalised and monarchy became more and more uncommon.

After Queen Elizabeth II's death, King Charles the Third has become the king of the commonwealth nations around the world. He will rule, completely or partially, the commonwealth nations. However, many commonwealth nations are now independent republics like India. But there are still several countries where the British crown holds power.

At present, if we ignore the countries where Charles the Third will rule because several countries where Queen Elizabeth the second held power, may change their minds in the coming months, there are 28 monarchies in the world.

Monarchy, in its current arrangement, exists in many forms. There are absolute monarchies where a person rules without any checks or balances. It is a rare kind, most modern monarchies are limited monarchies.

In modern monarchies, the power of a monarch - a king or queen or empress - is limited by laws, a constitution, a democratic government body with parliament, etc. These limited monarchies can be further categorised into mixed monarchies or federal monarchies.

So, the bottom line is that today monarchies are not defined as they did a thousand years ago when a king ruled and collected taxes or exploited the citizens.

At present, monarchies align with the countries' interests and have partial - like the UK - or no power in policy-making, international affairs, and defence. Very few monarchies in the world have an undisputed rule of their king or queen.

Most of these monarchies today have ceremonial figureheads with minimal political powers. For instance, the British monarch - Queen Elizabeth the second and now king Charles the Third - is the head of State of 15 nations, including the UK, and possesses prestige, great wealth, and respect. However, the country is ruled by a Parliament and its head of the government, i.e. a Prime Minister.

Here's a look at the monarchies in the world.

The commonwealth realm

Commonwealth nations are the countries where the British crown once ruled or currently holds power.

- There are 15 countries including the UK where the British crown holds power. It is the most popular and biggest monarchy and is called the Monarchy of the United Kingdom of Great Britain and Northern Ireland. Queen Elizabeth the second was the longest serving monarch in the world.
- These countries are Australia, the Bahamas, Belize, Canada, Grenada, Papua New Guinea, Jamaica, New Zealand, St Christopher and Nevis, St Lucia, Tuvalu, Barbados, Antigua and Barbuda, and the Solomon Islands.

Bahrain

It is a constitutional hereditary monarchy since the 18th century which has been ruled by the House of Khalifa. It is a muslim country where the Shia sect is in majority. It is ruled by a Sunni Khalifa who is the chief of the state, however, the head of the government is the prime minister.

At present, King Hamad bin Isa Al Khalifa is ruling the country.

Saudi Arabia

It is an Islam-based monarchy. Here the king heads the government and is the commander in chief of the military. A crown prince is appointed by the king to aid him with duties.

King Abdulaziz Al-Saud established the current form of the modern kingdom in 1932. After he died in 1953, his sons ruled the country. King Salman bin Abdulaziz Al Saud is the ruler since January 2015.

Thailand

It is referred to as the constitutional monarchy or monarch of the Kingdom of Thailand. It was earlier known as Siam. Here, the king heads the state and the ruling Royal House of Chakri.

At present, the only heir of King Bhumibol Adulyadej and Queen Sirikit, Vajiralongkorn is the king. He was made crown prince in 1972 at the age of 20.

Malaysia

The Malaysian monarchy is unique because it has 9 Malay royal hereditary ethnic rulers who establish the Conference of Rulers. Each of them is ruling a separate state in the country - Negeri Sembilan, Pahang, Johore, Kelantan, Selangor, Terengganu, Perlis, Perak, and Kedah.

Seven kings use the title 'Sultan'. Negeri Sembilan king uses Yang di-Pertuan Besar' and Perlis' King uses 'Raja' as their respective titles.

Since 1957, when colonial rule ended, the king is elected every five years by the 9 rulers. At present, Sultan Abdullah Sultan Ahmad Shah is the king since 2019.

Other than these, Denmark, the Netherlands, Spain, Cambodia, etc, are also monarchies.

List of monarchies

Below is a list of all the monarchies and their form of government with an existing ruler.

1. Andora—Co-prince—Prince Emmanuel Macron and Archbishop Joan Enric

Vives Sicília

- 2. Antigua and Barbuda—King/Queen—Charles III
- Australia—King/Queen—Charles III
- 4. The Bahamas—King/Queen—Charles III
- 5. Bahrain—King/Queen—King Hamad bin Isa Al Khalifa
- 6. Belgium—King/Queen—Philippe or Filip
- 7. Belize—King/Queen—Charles III
- 8. Bhutan—King/Queen—Jigme Khesar Namgyel Wangchuck
- 9. Cambodia—King/Queen—Norodom Sihamoni
- 10. Canada—King/Queen—Charles III
- 11. Denmark—King/Queen—Margrethe II
- 12. Eswatini—King/Queen-King Mswati III
- 13. Grenada—King/Queen—Charles III
- 14. Jamaica—King/Queen—Charles III
- 15. Japan—Emperor—Naruhito
- 16. Jordan—King/Queen—Abdullah II bin Al-Hussein
- 17. Kuwait—Emir—Nawaf Al-Ahmad Al-Jaber Al-Sabah
- 18. Lesotho—King/Queen—Letsie III
- 19. Liechtenstein—Sovereign Prince—Prince Hans-Adam II—
- 20. Luxembourg—Grand duke—Henri
- 21. Malaysia—Yang di-Pertuan Agong/Raja—Sultan Abdullah of Pahang
- 22. Monaco—Sovereign Prince—Sovereign Prince Albert II
- 23. Morocco—King/Queen—Mohammed VI
- 24. The Netherlands-King/Queen-Willem-Alexander
- 25. New Zealand-King/Queen-Charles III
- 26. Norway—King/Queen—Herald V
- 27. Oman—Sultan—Haitham bin Tariq Al Said
- 28. Papua New Guinea—King/Queen—Charles III
- 29. Qatar—Emir—Tamim bin Hamad Al Thani
- 30. Saint Kitts and Nevis—King/Queen—Charles III
- 31. Saint Lucia—King/Queen—Charles III
- 32. Saint Vincent and the Grenadines—King/Queen—Charles III
- 33. Saudi Arabia—King/Queen—Mohammed bin Salman Al Saud
- 34. Solomon Islands—King/Queen—Charles III
- 35. Spain—King/Queen—Felipe VI
- 36. Sweden—King/Queen—Carl XVI Gustaf
- 37. Thailand—King/Queen—Maha Vajiralongkorn
- 38. Tonga—King/Queen—Tupou VI
- 39. Tuvalu—King/Queen—Charles III

- 40. United Arab Emirates—President/ruler—Sheikh Mohammed bin Rashid Al Maktoum
- 41. United Kingdom—King/Queen—Charles III
- 42. Vatican City—Pope —Pope Francis

Note: *Verified from various sources. Monarchies under Charles III may change as it depends on the consensus of the leaders of the country after the death of Elizabeth II.



"Eye on the World" comment: Since it is so rare that Joe Biden makes himself available to the media (and to the citizens of the U.S.), is important for citizens to be aware of what he says when the sporadic opportunity arises. The following headlines are about Mr. Biden's interview on Sept. 18. The articles were not posted, but the headlines give the essence of the story.

Comments about Biden's '60 Minutes' interview

- An article by David Marcus titled "Biden's Bizarre Bumbling '60 Minutes' Interview Once Again Leaves Americans Wondering Who Is Actually in Charge" was posted at humanevents.com on Sept. 21, 2022.
- An article by Brad Slager titled "Joe Biden Embarrasses Himself on '60 Minutes' Interview Meant to Be a Softball [Meaning an Easy Interview]" was posted at townhall.com on Sept. 19, 2022.
- An article by Elizabeth Elkind titled "Biden Says Politics Has Become 'Personal Attacks' (After Calling Trump Irresponsible), Insists Inflation Hasn't Spiked (When It's at 40-Year High, and Slips Up Again Over Taiwan—Breakdown of Joe's First TV Interview in 200 Days" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on Sept. 19, 2022.
- An article by Melissa Koenig titled " 'Watch Me': Joe Biden Shoots Down Claims He's Too Old and Mentally Unfit to Be President— and Says It Is His 'Intention' (but It 'Remains to Be Seen' If He'll Run in 2024)" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on Sept. 18, 2022.
- An article by James Gordon titled "Joe Biden Says He'll Gain 'Control'

Over Inflation and Vows to Tackle the Cost of Living Crisis Crippling U.S.— as He Declares Covid Pandemic 'Over' Despite Hundreds Still Dying Daily" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on Sept. 18, 2022.

- An article by Alex Oliveira titled "So Which Is It, Joe? Biden Vows U.S. Troops Will Defend Taiwan if China Invades— but White House Maintains Official Policy of 'Strategic Ambiguity' Still Stands as President Sits for First TV Interview in Seven Months" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on Sept. 18, 2022.
- An article by Elizabeth Elkind titled "Biden Insists Son Hunter Has Not Caused Any Conflicts for the United States With His Foreign Business Deals and Praises Him for Overcoming Addiction" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on Sept. 19, 2022.
- An article by Isabella Zavarise titled "Biden Says the 'Pandemic Is Over' Despite the U.S. Maintaining One of the Highest Death Rates Worldwide With Nearly 400 Americans Dying of Covid-19 Daily" was posted at businessinsider.com on Sept. 18, 2022.
- An article by Gabriel Hays titled "White House Ridiculed After Walking Back Biden's Statement That Pandemic Is Over: 'He Is Not in Charge' " was posted at foxnews.com on Sept. 20, 2022.



"Eye on the World" comment: Claiming that the SCOTUS abolished abortion is either ignorant or devious. The SCOTUS did not abolish abortion. It merely put the topic back into the purview of the states—reducing the matter to a states-rights issue. Consider comparing the subject of abortion to slavery. Just as Christians are pleased that states cannot make slavery legal by voting, they also wish that states cannot make abortion legal by voting. The following headlines are about abortion articles that involve the United States. The articles were not posted, but the headlines give the essence of the story.

Comments about pro-life

• An article by Olivia Murray titled "Senator From Hawaii [Mazie Hirono] Issues a 'Literal' Call for Violence Against Those Who Oppose Baby Murder" was posted at americanthinker.com on Sept. 15, 2022.

- An article by Michael Brown titled "Dozens of Acts of Vandalism Against Pro-Life Centers and Still No Arrests" was posted at dailywire.com on Sept. 18, 2022.
- An article by Jordan Boyd titled "How Alveda King Went From Having Abortions to Fighting for the Unborn" was posted at thefederalist.com on Sept. 19, 2022.

Kamala Harris is definitely pro-abortion

• An article by Melanie Arter titled "VP Harris Promotes Abortion at National Baptist Convention" was posted at cnsnews.com on Sept. 9, 2022.

Comments about pro-abortion

- An article by Donna Brazile titled "A Nationwide Abortion Ban Would Hurt Black Women the Most" was posted at thegrio.com on Sept. 14, 2022.
- An article by Pandra Selivanov titled "Donna Brazile Thinks Blacks Can't Use Birth Control" was posted at americanthinker.com on Sept. 16, 2022.
- An article by Sarah Arnold titled "Disney Linked to the Funding of Pro-Abortion Films" was posted at townhall.com on Sept. 15, 2022.
- An article by Laura Kusisto titled "State Abortion Bans Face Religious-Liberty Lawsuits From the Left" was posted at wsj.com on Sept. 16, 2022.
- An article by Brittany Bernstein titled "Newsom Campaign Runs Billboard Ads in Red States Advertising California Abortions" was posted at national review.com on Sept. 16, 2022.
- An article by Olivia Murray titled "California Governor [Newsom] Buys Up Out-of-State Billboards to Encourage Baby Murder" was posted at americanthinker.com on Sept. 17, 2022.
- An article by Ian M. Giatti titled "Newsom Billboard Campaign Cites Bible ['Love Your Neighbor As Yourself'] to Promote Abortion 'Freedom' in Bid for Reelection" was posted at christianpost.com on Sept. 20, 2022.
- An article by Joshua McCaig titled "Biden Administration Silently Erases 'Unborn Child' in Legal Argument Pushing Abortion on Religious Medical Workers" was posted at thefederalist.com on Sept. 20, 2022.

• An article by Jordan Boyd titled "Media Activists Won't Grill Democrats on Unpopular Abortion Extremism Because They Agree With It" was posted at thefederalist.com on Sept. 20, 2022.

Comments— Denying "fetal heartbeat" at six weeks

- An article by Jennifer Smith and Joseph Michalitsianos titled "Planned Parenthood Watered-Down Its Fetal Heartbeat Guidance From Saying a Baby's Heart Does Develop at Six Weeks to Calling It 'Embryotic Cardiac Activity'— a Month Before Stacey Abrams' Incendiary Comments" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on Sept. 22, 2022.
- An article by Ari Hoffman titled "Stacey Abrams Claims 6-Week Heartbeat Is 'Manufactured Sound to Convince People That Men Have the Right to Take Control of a Woman's Body' " was posted at the postmillennial.com on Sept. 22, 2022.

* * * * *

"Eye on the World" comment: The following headlines are about articles that involve the United States. The articles were not posted, but the headlines give the essence of the story.

Nearing 100 executive orders— almost \$1.5 trillion

• An article by Joe Schoffstall and Houston Keene titled "Biden Nears 100 Executive Orders Estimated to Cost Taxpayers Almost \$1.5 Trillion" was posted at foxnews.com on Sept. 19, 2022.

Biden begs for billions for covid emergency— isn't pandemic over?

• An article by Spencer Brown titled "Biden Begs for Billions in New Covid 'Emergency' Funds Despite Declaring Pandemic 'Over' " was posted at townhall.com on Sept. 21, 2022.

Politicians line their pockets

• An article by Morgan Phillips titled "Revealed: 97 Members of Congress or Their Families Bought or Sold Stock That May Have Been a Conflict of Interest" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on Sept. 13, 2022.

Biden's divisive rhetoric and lax district attorney

- An article by Jordan Boyd titled "Man Charged With Killing Teen Echoed Biden's 'Republican Extremism' Rhetoric to Justify His Act" was posted at thefederalist.com on Sept. 21, 2022.
- An article by Mia Cathell titled "Alleged Killer Freed After Confessing to Mowing Down Teen Over 'Political Argument' " was posted at townhall.com on Sept. 21, 2022.
- An article by Tim Graham titled "Republican Teenager Murdered, Media Yawn" was posted at townhall.com on Sept. 23, 2022.

Socialist Left or MAGA Republicans?

• An article by Brittany Bernstein titled "Majority of Americans More Concerned about 'Socialist Left' Than 'MAGA Republicans': Poll" was posted at nationalreview.com on Sept. 19, 2022.

Green energy vs. coal

• An article by Chuck DeVore titled "As America Self-Destructs With Green Energy, China Preps for War With Coal" was posted at thefederalist.com on Sept. 2, 2022.

Climate warriors

• An article by Susan Jones titled "Rep. Rashida Tlaib Lectures Bank CEOs on Climate Crisis" was posted at cnsnews.com on Sept. 22, 2022.

"Inflation Reduction Act" is an energy farce

• An article by Stephen Moore titled "Biden's Inflation Reduction Act Takes Money Away From Cancer Research, Subsidizes Green Energy" was posted at cnsnews.com on Sept. 21, 2022.

Fossil fuel— Biden's plan from day 1

• Looking back to March 2022, an article by Staff titled "[Journalist Dan] Bongino: Destruction of U.S. Fossil Fuel Has Been Biden Administration's 'Energy Suicide Plan' Since Day 1" was posted at foxnews.com on March 12, 2022.

Fossil fuel - miscellaneous comments

- An article by Ben Zeisloft titled "Biden Could Refill Strategic Oil Reserve at \$80 Per Barrel; Democrats Blocked Trump When Oil Was \$24" was posted at dailywire.com on Sept. 15, 2022.
- An article by E.J. Antoni titled "Biden's Energy Policies Encourage Global Instability" was posted at dailysignal.com on Sept. 16, 2022.
- An article by Sarah Arnold titled "Diesel Powered Trucks Are Now Racist, According to California" was posted at townhall.com on Sept. 22, 2022.

Comments about electric vehicles

- An article by Ben Whedon titled "As Border Crisis Rages, Homeland Security Champions Electric Vehicles" was posted at justthenews.com on Sept. 20, 2022.
- An article by Ari Hoffman titled "Tesla Owner Locked Out of Car Until He Replaces \$26,000 Battery" was posted at the postmillennial.com on Sept. 16, 2022.
- An article by Olivia Devereux-Evans and Ronny Reyes titled "Tesla Sends Out Software Patch Fix to One Million Cars to Fix Fault With Electric Windows That Has Left Some Owners With Crushed Hands" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on Sept. 22, 2022.

Inflation

- A Reuters article by Andrea Shalal titled "World Bank Sees Rising Risk of Global Recession in 2023" was posted at reuters.com on Sept. 16, 2022.
- An article by Gil Gutknecht titled "It's the Spending, Stupid" was posted at townhall.com on Sept. 18, 2022.
- An article by Ari Hoffman titled "Biden Claims Inflation Rate Hardly Up at All— 'Month-to-Month' " was posted at the postmillennial.com on Sept. 18, 2022.
- An article by James Reini titled "Two Thirds of Voters Say Their Incomes Are Falling Behind the Cost of Living, and Grocery Bills Are Exceeding Mortgage Repayments for Some— as the Economy Is the Top Priority in the Upcoming Midterms" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on Sept. 20, 2022.
- An article by Joseph MacKinnon titled "American Families May Have to Spend an Additional \$11,500 Just to Get By This Year Due to Inflation" was

posted at theblaze.com on Sept. 21, 2022.

• An article by Megan Henney titled "Inflation Concerns Hit Fever Pitch for Small Business Owners" was posted at foxbusiness.com on Sept. 21, 2022.

Fed conducts massive rate hike

- An article by Zachary Halaschak titled "Fed Conducts Massive Rate Hike [0.75 Points to 3.25%] in Face of Stubborn Soaring Inflation" was posted at washingtonexaminer.com on Sept. 21, 2022.
- An article by Keith Griffith titled "Fed Chairman Jerome Powell Warns It Will Be 'Very Challenging' to Tame Inflation Without Steep Job Losses Across the U.S. Economy After Hiking Interest Rates to 3.25%— the Highest Level Since 2008" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on Sept. 21, 2022.

Finances

- An article by Emma James titled "Is NYC Finally Returning to the Office? Number of Workers Back at Work Places Jumps From 38% to 52% After Labor Day Holiday— As the Number of New Yorkers Taking the Subway Reached 3.7 Million for the First Time Since 2020" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on Sept. 16, 2022.
- An article by Alex Hammer titled "Honda Is Blasted for Ordering Hundreds of Workers at [Maryville] Ohio Factory to Repay Part of Their Bonuses Because the Company Was 'Too Generous' " was posted at dailymail.co.uk on Sept. 18, 2022.

Richest city on planet

• An article by Keith Griffith titled "NYC is the Richest City on the Planet With 59 Billionaires and a Staggering 345,600 Millionaires: U.S. Captures Half of the Top 10 List While Longtime Wealth Leader London Ranks Fourth" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on Sept. 16, 2022.

Zuckerberg's fortune is slashed

• An article by Harriet Alexander titled "Mark Zuckerberg's Fortune Is Slashed in Half as Meta Chief Loses \$71 Billion This Year After Pivot Into Metaverse: Share Price Plummets by 57% in a Year" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on Sept. 21, 2022.

Illegal immigration— constitutional duty

- Looking back to November 2018, an article by Rob Natelson titled "The Feds Have a Constitutional Duty to Stop the Caravan at the Border" was posted at i2i.org on Nov. 19, 2018.
- Looking back to October 2021, an article by Rob Natelson titled "Immigration: How Biden Is Violating the Constitution" was posted at i2i.org on Oct. 21, 2021.

17 times the Biden administration— "the border is secure"

• A video and an article by Thaleigha Rampersad and Andrew Stiles titled "Watch: 17 Times the Biden Administration Said the Border Is Secure" were posted at freebeacon.com on Sept. 21, 2022.

Alejandro Mayorkas— "the border is secure"

- Looking back to July 2022, an article by Katelyn Caralle titled " 'Look, the Border Is Secure': Alejandro Mayorkas Makes Stunning Claim With More Than 200,000 Migrants Passing Every Month for Three Months— the Most Crossings in a Year in History and as DC and New York Say They Are Feeling the Strain" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on July 20, 2022.
- Looking back to August 2022, an article by Rita Li titled "4.9 Million Illegal Aliens Crossed U.S. Border in 18 Months Since Biden Took Office: Report" was posted at theepochtimes.com on Aug. 21, 2022.
- An article by Monica Showalter titled "Biden's Illegal Migrant Surge Costs Taxpayers \$20.4 Billion a Year— Study" was posted at americanthinker.com on Sept. 14, 2022.
- An article by Sarah Arnold titled "Sen. [Josh] Hawley [of Missouri] Demands Mayorkas Resign Over His 'International Disregard' of Border" was posted at townhall.com on Sept. 21, 2022.

Kamala Harris— "the border is secure"

- An article by Susan Jones titled "Vice President Harris: 'The Border Is Secure' " was posted at cnsnews.com on Sept. 12, 2022.
- An article by Virginia Kruta titled "[MSNBC] Chuck Todd Is Clearly Not Buying Kamala Harris' Claim 'The Border Is Secure' " was posted at dailywire.com on Sept. 11, 2022.

- An article by Jessica Chasmar, Adam Shaw and Peter Hasson titled "Border Agents Blast Kamala Harris' Border Claim, Say It's 'Far From Secure' " was posted at foxnews.com on Sept. 14, 2022.
- An article by Adam Shaw titled "Number of Illegal Migrants Who Entered U.S. Since Biden Took Office Approaching Two Million" was posted at foxnews.com on Sept. 9, 2022.
- An article by Lauren Shank titled "Sen. [Roger] Marshall [of Kansas]: More Terrorist Watchlist Encounters This Year Because of Biden's 'Open Border Policy' " was posted at cnsnews.com on Sept. 22, 2022.
- An article by James Gordon titled "Shocking Moment Eight Migrants 'Bull-Rush' Texas Farmer's House and Break Into His Elderly Grandparents' Home as They Try to Dodge Border Patrol Agents" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on Sept. 23, 2022.

Karine Jean-Pierre— "the border is secure"

- A video and an article by Craig Bannister titled "Watch: White House [Karine Jean-Pierre] Insists Border Is Secure—but, Multiple Migrants Arriving in DC Say It's 'Abierto' "were posted at cnsnews.com on Sept. 16, 2022.
- An article by Julio Rosas titled "White House [Karine Jean-Pierre] Tries to Come Up With Another Reason Why It Was Cruel to Send Migrants to Martha's Vineyard" was posted at townhall.com on Sept. 21, 2022.

Should those politicians be called ignorant or liars?

- An article by Matt Palumbo titled "U.S. Southern Border Encounters With Illegal Aliens Tops 2 Million for the First Time Ever" was posted at bongino.com on Sept. 20, 2022.
- An article by Neil Munro titled "Joe Biden Welcomes 3 Migrants for Every 4 U.S. Births" was posted at breitbart.com on Sept. 20, 2022.

DeSantis and Abbott successfully shined light on border

- An article by Staff titled "Governor Abbott to the Biden Administration: 'If They Will Not Go to the Border, We're Taking the Border to Them' " was posted at dailywire.com on Sept. 16, 2022.
- An article by John Rigolizzo titled "GOP Senator [Mike Rounds of South Dakota]: DeSantis, Abbott [Are] 'Trying to Send a Message' About the Bor-

der Crisis to the Rest of the Country" was posted at dailywire.com on Sept. 18, 2022.

• An article by Neil Patel titled "Ron DeSantis Found a Way to Finally Get People to Focus on America's Open Border Catastrophe" was posted at townhall.com on Sept. 23, 2022.

Class-action lawsuit against DeSantis

- An article by Ronny Reyes and Greg Woodfield titled " 'They're Actually Thanking Him': Telemundo Reporter [Christina Londono Rooney] Says Migrants Flown to Martha's Vineyard by Ron DeSantis Are Grateful to Him—and 'Other People Are Saying They're Being Used as Political Pawns, but They Don't Resent It' " was posted at dailymail.co.uk on Sept. 16, 2022.
- An article by Staff titled "DeSantis Shreds Claims That Illegal Immigrants Were 'Falsely Lured' Into Going to Martha's Vineyard" was posted at dailywire.com on Sept. 18, 2022.
- An article by Julio Rosas titled "Florida Official: Migrants Flown to Martha's Vineyard Were Homeless and Hungry at the Border" was posted at townhall.com on Sept. 19, 2022.
- An article by Julio Rosas titled "DeSantis Has Receipts [Copies of 'Consent Form'] That Pokes Major Holes in Migrant Class Action Lawsuit" was posted at townhall.com on Sept. 20, 2022.
- An article by Jessica Chasmar and Joe Schoffstall titled "Activists Suing DeSantis Over Martha's Vineyard Flights Received Over \$1.3 Million From George Soros Network" was posted at foxnews.com on Sept. 21, 2022.

Sanctuary cities get a taste of reality

- An article by Sophia Corso titled "Local Officials Wanted Martha's Vineyard to Be a 'Haven' for Illegals, Until Migrants Actually Arrived" was posted at thefederalist.com on Sept. 16, 2022.
- An article by Tristan Justice titled "Left-Wing Martha's Vineyard Elites Deport Illegal Immigrants After Just 24 Hours" was posted at thefederalist.com on Sept. 16, 2022.
- An article by Greg Wilson titled "Keep Them in Texas? DC Mayor Roasted for Tone-Deaf Migrant Gripe" was posted at dailywire.com on Sept. 17, 2022.

- An article by Sarah Arnold titled "AOC Says Illegal Migrants Are a 'Blessing,' Despite Dems Shipping Them Off Martha's Vineyard ASAP" was posted at townhall.com on Sept. 18, 2022.
- An article by Mark Hemingway titled "If Martha's Vineyard Tried to Prove It Cares About Immigrants, It Failed Miserably" was posted at thefederalist.com on Sept. 19, 2022.
- An article by Melanie Arter titled "Rep. Henry Cuellar: NYC May Get 2 Buses of Migrants a Day, but We're Sending 21 to 25 Buses a Day Out of Laredo" was posted at cnsnews.com on Sept. 19, 2022.
- An article by Ian Hanchett titled "[Henry] Cuellar: People Who Ignored Border Communities Are Talking About Border Now Because It Ended Up in Their Backyard" was posted at breitbart.com on Sept. 20, 2022.
- An article by Matt Vespa titled "Martha's Vineyard's White Residents Emerge From Hiding After Invasion by Illegal Alien Horde" was posted at townhall.com on Sept. 20, 2022.

Politicians declared a crisis over 50 migrants

- An article by Emma James titled "Martha's Vineyard Declares a Humanitarian Crisis Over Influx of Just Fifty Venezuelan Migrants; Republicans Slam Liberal Island's 'Pathetic' Reaction and Ask: 'What About the Thousands Arriving in Texas Every Single Day?' " was posted at dailymail.co.uk on Sept. 15, 2022.
- An article by Staff titled "Martha's Vineyard Slammed After Migrants Removed in Under 48 Hours: 'Someone Else's Problem Now' " was posted at dailywire.com on Sept. 17, 2022.
- An article by Harriet Alexander titled " 'How Much of That Money Is Going to the Migrants? Oh, None': Tucker Carlson Slams GoFundMe for Martha's Vineyard Migrants as It's Revealed None of the Money Raised Will Go to the 50 Venezuelans" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on Sept. 17, 2022.
- An article by Jake Epstein titled "Migrants Shipped to Martha's Vineyard Are Staying in Sparse Dorms and Eating at Cafeteria Tables at a Massachusetts Military Base" was posted at businessinsider.com on Sept. 19, 2022.

Contrast Martha's Vineyard with El Paso

An article by Jennifer Smith titled "Overwhelmed El Paso Begs Biden for

Help: Kind-Hearted Locals Say They Can't Keep Up With Influx of Migrants Pouring Over Border— and That President is Ignoring Them" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on Sept. 21, 2022.

Martha's Vineyard citizens offer weak excuses

- An article by Emma James titled "What Homeless Crisis? Dozens of Rooms and Properties Are Available on Airbnb in Martha's Vineyard— After Homelessness Director Claimed 50 Illegal Immigrants Could Not Stay Because There's 'No Affordable Housing' " was posted at dailymail.co.uk on Sept. 16, 2022.
- An article by Kerry Byrne titled "Martha's Vineyard Residents Lament Lack of Resources, Even as Island Is Flush With Cash and Beds" was posted at foxnews.com on Sept. 18, 2022.
- An article by Alice Giordano titled "Martha's Vineyard Newspaper Lists 50 Job Ads Despite Claims of No Work on Island" was posted at theepochtimes.com on Sept. 18, 2022.
- An article by John Binder titled "Martha's Vineyard, With Tons of Empty Summer Homes, Claims 'Housing Crisis' When Illegal Aliens Arrive" was posted at breitbart.com on Sept. 19, 2022.
- An article by Susan Jones titled "Governor DeSantis: 'Martha's Vineyard Could Have Absorbed Those People Without a Problem' " was posted at cnsnews.com on Sept. 20, 2022.

Biden should keep quiet— Biden transported migrants

- Looking back to August 2022, an article by Jennie Taer titled "The Biden Administration Is Paying to Bus Illegal Migrants to New York City" was posted at dailycaller.com on Aug. 29, 2022.
- An article by Emma James titled "Ted Cruz Brands Joe Biden 'The Biggest Human Trafficker on the Face of the Planet' and Slams Dems for Branding Martha's Vineyard Flight a 'Humanitarian Crisis' While Ignoring Deaths of 50 Migrants in Truck in Texas" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on Sept. 17, 2022.
- An article by Jordan Boyd titled "Democrats Beg DOJ to Target DeSantis, Abbott for Transporting Illegal Aliens After Biden Did Same Thing" was posted at thefederalist.com on Sept. 19, 2022.
- An article by Melanie Arter titled "Law Professor Jonathan Turley: If

Transporting Migrants Is Illegal, 'Biden Would Be the Biggest Coyote [Who Smuggles Immigrants] Ever' " was posted at cnsnews.com on Sept. 19, 2022.

Newsom should keep quiet— Newsom transported homeless

- An article by Rusty Weiss titled "Flashback: Gavin Newsom Shipped Homeless People Out of San Francisco With 'One-Way Tickets' " was posted at the political insider.com on Sept. 16, 2022.
- An article by Keith Griffith and Ronny Reyes titled "Gavin Newsom is Branded a Hypocrite for Calling DeSantis' Martha's Vineyard Migrant Flight 'Morally Reprehensible'— After He Spearheaded Program to Bus Homeless People Out of San Francisco" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on Sept. 19, 2022.

Democrats should keep quiet— Democrat mayors transport illegals

• An article by Keith Griffith titled "Rules for Thee but Not for Me! Outrage as It's Revealed Dem-Led El Paso [Mayor Oscar Leeser] Is Moving Illegal Migrants to NYC by Bus— After White House Slammed GOP Governors Who Did the Same" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on Sept. 17, 2022.

Illegal immigration leads to excessive rainbow fentanyl

- An article by Staff titled "Border Patrol Agents Seizing Record Amounts of Fentanyl, Meth in Arizona and Texas" was posted at theepochtimes.com on Sept. 12, 2022.
- An article by Bethany Blankley titled "Biden Urged by 18 State Attorneys General to Classify Illicit Fentanyl as Weapons of Mass Destruction" was posted at justthenews.com on Sept. 16, 2022.

Illegal immigration

- An article by Andrea Widburg titled "The Illegal Aliens Arriving in Democrat Sanctuary Cities Echo an Exodus Message" was posted at americanthinker.com on Sept. 16, 2022.
- An article by Jim Thompson titled "Democrat-Run Cities: 'Let's House the Homeless in Hotels Right Next to Paying Guests— What Could Possibly Go Wrong?" was posted at redstate.com on Sept. 16, 2022.
- An article by Rajan Laad titled "Holding the Open-Borders Democrats Ac-

countable" was posted at americanthinker.com on Sept. 17, 2022.

- An article by Madeline Hubbard titled "Rep. [Troy] Nehls [of Texas] Says Homeland Security Confirmed Venezuela 'Sends Violent Criminals' to U.S." was posted at justthenews.com on Sept. 18, 2022.
- An article by Katelyn Caralle titled "The Graves of Unidentified Migrants Lay Bare the Horrific Toll of Biden's Border Crisis: PCV Pipe Crosses With 'John Doe' Markings Sit in Cemetery in Texas as Death Toll Reaches Record High of 782 in a Year" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on Sept. 19, 2022.
- An article by Katherine Donlevy titled "[NYC] Mayor Adams Says Migrants Could Be Housed on Cruise Ships" was posted at nypost.com on Sept. 19, 2022.
- An article by Ronny Reyes titled "Number of Fugitives on Terror Watch List Apprehended at Border Soars 400%— With Experts Warning Extremists May Already Be in America Plotting a Major Attack" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on Sept. 20, 2022.
- An article by Bob Price titled "78 Migrants on Terror Watchlist Apprehended in 2022, Triple Last 4 Years Combined" was posted at breitbart.com on Sept. 20, 2022.
- An article by Harriet Alexander titled "Democratic Sheriff [Javier Salazar] Who's Probing Ron DeSantis and Greg Abbott for 'Human Trafficking' Claims U.S. Should Embrace 2 Million Migrants Who Have Flooded Over the Border—Because Country Needs More Restaurant Staff" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on Sept. 20, 2022.
- An article by Aubrie Spady titled "Democrats in Tight Races Won't Say If They Oppose Amnesty for Illegal Immigrants" was posted at foxnews.com on Sept. 20, 2022.
- An article by Chris Enloe titled "Biden White House Angry Fox News Reporter [Bill Melugin] Is Exposing Severity of Border Crisis With 'Alarmist' Reporting" was posted at theblaze.com on Sept. 21, 2022.

Truth about immigration and voting

• An article by Rebecca Downs titled "Not Just NYC: Ohio Town [Avon, Ohio] Tried to Allow Noncitizens to Vote, Prompting State Ballot Initiative" was posted at townhall.com on Sept. 19, 2022.

Comments about voting

• An article by Geoff Earle titled "House Passes Overhaul of Rules to Clarify Vice President's Role in Counting Electoral Votes Is Purely Ceremonial: Liz Cheney Is Among Nine Republicans Joining Democrats" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on Sept. 21, 2022.

Comments about 9/11

• An article by Jess Bravin titled "Biden Administration Quietly Steps Up Effort to Close Guantanamo" was posted at wsj.com on Sept. 17, 2022.

Comments about U.S. military

• An article by Hope Sloop titled "U.S. Air Force Academy in Colorado Is Blasted for Holding Woke 'Diversity and Inclusion' Summit That Saw Cadets Ordered to Ditch 'Gendered' Language Including Mom, Dad, Boyfriend and Girlfriend" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on Sept. 22, 2022.

Comments about defunding the police

- An article by Keith Griffith titled "New Orleans Overtakes St. Louis to Become the Murder Capital of America: Homicide Rate Up 141% From 2019 and Carjackings Rise 210%— as City's Police Staffing Drops to Lowest Level in Modern History" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on Sept. 16, 2022.
- An article by Stephen Lamkin titled "Policing in Democrat Cities: Don't Say We Didn't Warn You" was posted at americanthinker.com on Sept. 18, 2022.

Comments about soaring crime

- An article by Ariel Zilber titled "McDonald's CEO Warns of Soaring Crime in Chicago: 'Our City Is in Crisis' " was posted at nypost.com on Sept. 15, 2022.
- An article by James Gordon titled "Moment Terrified Portland Mom Finds Homeless Person in Her Child's Bed and Calls Cops— but Woke DA Lets Intruder Go the Very Next Day With Bail Set at \$0" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on Sept. 17, 2022.
- An article by Joseph Michalitsianos titled "Mom, 30, Who 'Drowned' Her Three Young Children at Coney Island Beach 'Slipped Through the Cracks' of NYC Child Welfare Agency Just Weeks Before the Tragedy" was posted at

dailymail.co.uk on Sept. 18, 2022.

- An article by James Gordon and Joseph Michalitsianos titled "The Ax Man Who Brought Terror to NYC McDonald's Is Released Without Bail Despite Smashing Restaurant Up and Attacking Customers After 'Being Rejected by Young Woman' " was posted at dailymail.co.uk on Sept. 18, 2022.
- An article by Joseph Michalitsianos titled "Danish Tourist, 31, Is Shot in the Back by Manhattan Mugger After Refusing to Hand Over His Cell Phone" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on Sept. 18, 2022.
- An article by Ronny Reyes titled "Heroic Grandpa [Age 73 in Houston, Texas] Is Beaten to a Pulp After Stepping In to Help a Woman During an Armed Robbery" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on Sept. 20, 2022.
- An article by Alex Oliveira titled "Toddler Dies in Hot Car After His Father Is Shot Dead by Thief Who Then Stole the Vehicle and Abandoned It With the Little Boy Inside: Carjacker Is Seen at Gas Station Before the Killing" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on Sept. 22, 2022.

Gun control— credit cards involved

- An article by Anders Hagstrom titled "23 Republican AGs Issue Warning to Credit Card Giants Planning to Track Firearm Purchases" was posted at foxbusiness.com on Sept. 20, 2022.
- An article by Susan Jones titled "Banks Don't Yet Know What Gun Store Credit Card Purchases They'll Be Required to Flag" was posted at cnsnews.com on Sept. 22, 2022.

Other comments about gun control

• An article by Lauren Shank titled "Pastor Corey Brooks: 'Guns Are Plentiful in Chicago, but Only in the Criminal's Hand' " was posted at cnsnews.com on Sept. 20, 2022.

Comments about educating our youth

• An article by Craig Bannister titled "Gov. DeSantis: Florida Schools Won't Rewrite History to Teach Falsehoods of CRT, 1619 Project Ideology" was posted at cnsnews.com on Sept. 21, 2022.

Comments about teachers' unions

• An article by Madeline Leesman titled "Largest Teachers Union [National Education Association] Reportedly Giving Ohio Educators [in Hilliard, Ohio] Resources to Promote Sexually Explicit Material" was posted at townhall.com on Sept. 21, 2022.

Comments about transgender

- An article by Hank Berrien titled "'No Religious Group Is Safe From Government Control': SCOTUS [in a 5-4 Vote] Makes Yeshiva University [the Famed Orthodox Jewish University in New York] Return to NY Court, Forces Acceptance of LGBTQ Club" was posted at dailywire.com on Sept. 14, 2022.
- An article by Dillon Burroughs titled "Yeshiva University [the Famed Orthodox Jewish University in New York] Suspends All Student Club Activities After SCOTUS Sides With LGBTQ Club" was posted at dailywire.com on Sept. 18, 2022.
- An article by Vanessa Serna titled "Virginia's GOP Gov. Glenn Youngkin Reverses Woke School Policies of His Dem Predecessor: Trans Students Must Use Bathroom Matching Birth Certificate and Teachers Can't Be Forced to Use Alternative Pronouns" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on Sept. 17, 2022.
- An article by Madeline Leesman titled "Montana Will Allow Transgender People to Change Their Birth Record" was posted at townhall.com on Sept. 20, 2022.
- An article by John Rigolizzo titled "Sen. Tim Scott Introduces Bill to Ban Schools From Keeping a Child's Gender Transition a Secret From Parents" was posted at dailywire.com on Sept. 20, 2022.

Comments about Marxist BLM corporation

- Looking back to June 2020, an article by Aaron Steinbuch titled "Black Lives Matter Co-Founder [Patrisse Cullors] Describes Herself As 'Trained Marxist' " was posted at nypost.com on June 25, 2020.
- An article by Nicole Chavez and Virginia Langmaid titled "A Verbal Encounter With Police at a Black Lives Matter Protest [at Sumter, South Carolina in June 2020] Led Pregnant Activist to 4-Year Prison Sentence" was posted at cnn.com on Sept. 11, 2022.

Comments about police misconduct

A video and an article titled "Two Years After Fatal Shooting [a Black Man

Being Charged With Involuntary Manslaughter While Maintaining Self-Defense on a Georgia Highway], Family Questions Whether a Black Man Can Stand His Ground" were posted at yahoo.com on Sept. 19, 2022.

Comments about covid-relief funds

- Looking back to February 2022, an article by Staff titled "Feds: Nonprofit [Minnesota-Based 'Feeding Our Future' Organization] Stole Millions of Tax Dollars Meant to Feed Kids During Pandemic" was posted at kstp.com on Feb. 25, 2022.
- An article by Staff titled "Feds Charge 47 in Massive Covid-Related Fraud Scheme Tied to 'Feeding Our Future' [Minnesota-Based Nonprofit Organization]" was posted at kstp.com on Sept. 20, 2022.
- An article by Madeline Leesman titled "Florida Man Pleads Guilty to \$7.2 Million Covid-19 Relief Fraud" was posted at townhall.com on Sept. 22, 2022.
- An article by Harriet Alexander titled "U.S. Watchdog Admits \$46 Billion in Pandemic Unemployment Benefits Was Stolen by Fraudsters Using the SSNs of Dead People and Prisoners— Year After Saying It Was Just \$16 Billion" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on Sept. 22, 2022.

Comments about Fauci

- An article by Greg Piper titled "Former EcoHealth Alliance VP Says Fauci-Funded Group 'Developed' Covid-19" was posted at justthenews.com on Sept. 20, 2022.
- An article by Ty Roush titled "Flip-Flopping 'Egomaniac' Fauci Mocked His Own Covid Rules for Indoor Dining as 'A**-Backwards' and Claimed He Could Get 'People to Believe Anything', New Damning Book by His Former Aide [Brian Morgenstern] Says" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on Sept. 21, 2022.
- An article by Katie Pavlich titled "Fauci Justifies Using School Kids as Collateral Damage for Covid Shutdowns" was posted at townhall.com on Sept. 21, 2022.

Covid— no distinction between vaccinated and unvaccinated

• Looking back to August 2022, an article by Josh Chapin titled "Updated CDC Covid Guidelines Remove Distinction Between Vaccinated and Unvaccinated" was posted at abc11.com on Aug. 11, 2022.

Biden— pandemic is over

- An article by Emily Goodin titled "Biden Says the Pandemic is 'Over'— So Why Are There Still So Many Mandates Mr. President? Republicans Demand End to All Covid Restrictions After 60 Minutes Interview Declaration" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on Sept. 19, 2022.
- An article by Brad Polumbo titled "Biden Admits 'The Pandemic is Over'—but Still Won't Give Up His Emergency Powers" was posted at based-politics.com on Sept. 19, 2022.
- An article by Ingrid Jacques titled "If Pandemic is Truly 'Over,' Biden Should Follow Through and End National 'Emergency' " was posted at usatoday.com on Sept. 21, 2022.

Comments about flu shot and covid vaccine

- An article by Libby Richards titled "When Should You Get the New Covid-19 Booster and the Flu Shot? Now Is the Right Time for Both" was posted at yahoo.com on Sept. 22, 2022.
- An article by Dani Blum titled "Can You Get the Flu Shot and the New Booster at the Same Time?" was posted at nytimes.com on Sept. 22, 2022.

Comments about vaccine mandates

- Looking back to August 2022, an article by Ian Miller titled "CDC Finally Changes Covid Guidance, Now Treats Vaccinated and Unvaccinated People the Same" was posted at outkick.com on Aug. 11, 2022.
- An article by James Gordon titled "NYC Fires Another 850 Teachers and Teaching Aides After They Failed to Get the Covid Vaccine by September 5 Deadline— Bringing Total to 1,950 Terminated by Department of Education Since Vaccine Mandate Took Effect" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on Sept. 17, 2022.
- An article by Warner Todd Huston titled "[NBA Brooklyn] Nets' Kyrie Irving Blasts Covid Vax Mandates: 'Biggest Violations of Human Rights in History' " was posted at breitbart.com on Sept. 20, 2022.

Comments about vaccine mandates and U.S. military

• An article by Kelly Laco titled "Navy Quietly Rolled Back Punishments for

SEALS Seeking Religious Exemptions to the Covid Vaccine" was posted at foxnews.com on Sept. 13, 2022.

- An article by Kelly Laco titled "Marine Corps Rescinds Penalties for Service Members Seeking Covid Vax Religious Accommodations" was posted at foxnews.com on Sept. 16, 2022.
- An article by Kristina Wong titled "Pentagon Says 'We Will Still Have a Requirement to Vaccinate' Troops, Despite Biden Calling Pandemic 'Over' " was posted at breitbart.com on Sept. 20, 2022.
- An article by Shawn Fleetwood titled "Even Though 'The Pandemic Is Over,' The Coast Guard Still Denies Religious Exemptions to Covid Jab Mandate" was posted at thefederalist.com on Sept. 22, 2022.

Comments about covid vaccines

• An article titled "Mayor Adams Launches Covid-19 Booster Campaign, Announces Additional Flexibility for NYC Businesses, Parents" was posted at www1.nyc.gov on Sept. 20, 2022.

Comments about masks

- An article by Natalie Winters titled "Study Reveals Masking Kids in School Made 'No Significant Difference' in Stopping Covid Spread" was posted at thenationalpulse.com on Sept. 20, 2022.
- An article by Staff titled "Federal Judge Strikes Down Federal School Mask and Vaccine Mandate" was posted at libertyjusticecenter.org on Sept. 21, 2022.
- An article by Sarah Arnold titled "Fauci Mocked Mask-Wearers: 'Laughing Privately at the Americans He Was Fooling' " was posted at townhall.com on Sept. 22, 2022.

Comments about Disney

• An article by Richard Bilbao titled "Report: Florida Lawmaker [Republican Daniel Perez of Miami] Expects DeSantis vs. Disney Reedy Creek Solution in 'Near Future' " was posted at bizjournals.com on Sept. 19, 2022.

Comments about other entertainment media

An article by Jennifer Maas titled "Emmy Ratings Hit Record Low, Viewer-

ship Falls 25% From Last Year" was posted at variety.com on Sept. 13, 2022.

• An article by Amanda Harding titled " 'The Woman King' Falsely Paints Female Warrior Slave Traders As Abolitionists; Even Leftist Critics Admit" was posted at dailywire.com on Sept. 16, 2022.

Comments about Karine Jean-Pierre

- An article by Nikolas Lanum titled "Nearly Every Major Fact-Checker Has Completely Ignored Karine Jean-Pierre Since Taking Over for Psaki" was posted at foxnews.com on Sept. 13, 2022.
- An article by John Rigolizzo titled "Awkward: White House Reporter Asks John Kirby Whether He Is 'Second Press Secretary'— There to 'Undermine' Jean-Pierre" was posted at dailywire.com on Sept. 16, 2022.

Is Sunny Hostin more hypocrite or racist?

• An article by Melissa Koenig titled "Nikki Haley Brands [Television Show] The View's Sunny Hostin 'Racist' After Host Accused Her of Not Using Her Indian Name [Nimrata] to Appeal to Republican Voters . . .and Points Out That Sunny Is Not the TV Star's Real Name [Which Is Asuncion Cummings Hostin]" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on Sept. 20, 2022.

"Journalism Competition Preservation Act" is back

- Looking back to June 2022, an article by Katharine Trendacosta and Mitch Stoltz titled "The Journalism Competition and Preservation Act Will Produce Neither Competition Nor Preservation" was posted at eff.org (Electronic Frontier Foundation) on June 29, 2022.
- Looking back to August 2022, a press release titled "Klobuchar, Kennedy, Cicilline, Buck, Durbin, Nadler Release Updated Bipartisan Journalism Bill" was posted at klobuchar.senate.gov on Aug. 22, 2022.
- An article by Allum Bokhari titled "Zombie Media Cartel Bill Back and Worse Than Ever: Would Strengthen Legacy Media, Punish Anti-Establishment Outlets" was posted at breitbart.com on Sept. 6, 2022.
- An article by Shiva Stella titled "Public Knowledge [Organization] Warns Congress Against Adopting Controversial 'Journalism Competition and Preservation Act' " was posted at publicknowledge.org on Sept. 22, 2022.

Information about "Public Knowledge" organization

- Looking back to July 2022, an article by Shiva Stella titled "Public Knowledge [Organization] Urges Congress to Swiftly Move New Net Neutrality Bill ['Net Neutrality and Broadband Justice Act'] Forward" was posted at publicknowledge.org. on July 18, 2022.
- Looking back to July 2022, an article by Shiva Stella titled "Public Knowledge [Organization] Urges Committee to Support 'American Data Privacy and Protection Act' " was posted at publicknowledge.org on July 19, 2022.
- An article by Shiva Stella titled "New Public Knowledge Paper Emphasizes That New Copyright Protection Measures Require Consensus" was posted at publicknowledge.org on Sept. 1, 2022.
- An article by Harold Feld titled "Stop the Presses! JCPA [Journalism Competition and Preservation Act] Favors Big Media Broadcasters Over Newspapers!" was posted at publicknowledge.org on Sept. 6, 2022.
- An article by Will McBride titled "Public Knowledge [Organization] Joins 20 Groups Urging Congress to Shelve 'Journalism Competition and Preservation Act' " was posted at publicknowledge.org on Sept. 6, 2022.

Ted Cruz caves to Klobuchar on JCPA

- An article by Adam Jacobson titled "Ted Cruz Kills NAB-Backed [National Association of Broadcasters] 'Journalism Competition Preservation Act' " was posted at rbr.com (Radio & Television Business Report) on Sept. 8, 2022.
- An article by Matthew Boyle titled "Ted Cruz Caves to Democrat Amy Klobuchar on Media Cartel Bill" was posted at breitbart.com on Sept. 21, 2022.
- An article by Allum Bokhari titled "Cruz-Klobuchar Amendment Doesn't Fix JCPA, Censorship-Enabling Bailout for the Establishment Media" was posted at breitbart.com on Sept. 21, 2022.

Other comments about the news media

- An article by Joe Concha titled "Why Has Fact-Checking Disappeared Under Biden?" was posted at thehill.com on Sept. 18, 2022.
- An article by Ari Hoffman titled "Seattle Democrat Leader Declares Asian

Reporter 'Not a Journalist' in Order to Dodge Questions" was posted at the-postmillennial.com on Sept. 17, 2022.

- An article by Joseph Michalitsianos titled "Fox News Wins the U.S. Ratings Battle for Coverage of Queen's Funeral With an Average of 1.7 Million Viewers— As CNN and MSNBC Also Saw Big Boost on the Historic Day" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on Sept. 20, 2022.
- An article by Brad Slager titled "The Media Appears Rather Selective With Their Interest in Immigration" was posted at townhall.com on Sept. 20, 2022.
- An article by Vanessa Serna titled "Lemon Squeezed! CNN Host [Don Lemon] Is Stunned Into Silence When Royal Commentator [Hilary Fordwich] Says African Kings (Not British Royals) Should Pay Reparations for Slavery Because 'They Rounded Up Their Own People and Had Them Waiting in Cages on the Beaches' "was posted at dailymail.co.uk on Sept. 20, 2022.
- An article by Nathanael Blake titled "NYT Attack on Jewish Schools Isn't Really About Academic Standards, It's About Punishing Dissent" was posted at thefederalist.com on Sept. 22, 2022.

Comments about Hunter Biden and family

- An article by Jordan Boyd titled "Corporate Media Enable Biden Family Corruption by Refusing to Ask Tough Questions About Hunter" was posted at thefederalist.com on Sept. 19, 2022.
- An article by Emily Goodin titled "30 Senate Republicans Demand Biden Administration Pick a Special Counsel for the Hunter Biden Criminal Probe After FBI Whistleblower Came Forward and Detailed the Efforts to Downplay the Investigation" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on Sept. 19, 2022.
- An article by Nikki Schwab titled "Democrats Block Republican Bid to Get Access to Hunter Biden Documents on His Foreign Business Dealings— After GOP Members Argued They Could Jeopardize National Security" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on Sept. 20, 2022.

Comments about government snooping

• An article by Miranda Devine titled "Facebook Spied on Private Messages of Americans Who Questioned 2020 Election" was posted at nypost.com on Sept. 14, 2022.

- An article by Emily Ekins titled "It's 'Unreasonable' for Banks to Share Your Financial Information With the Government, 8 in 10 Americans Say" was posted at fee.org on Sept. 18, 2022.
- An article by Jack Hunter titled "Opposing the Patriot Act Was Once a Progressive War Cry; Today Democrats Embrace the U.S. Security State More Than Ever" was posted at based-politics.com on Sept. 19, 2022.

Comments about government and corporate censorship

- An article by Kurt Schlichter titled "Leftists Want You to Shut Up About the Disaster They Are Provoking" was posted at townhall.com on Sept. 1, 2022.
- An article by Helen Raleigh titled "Big Tech Whistleblower Exposes Twitter's Close Relationship With the Chinese Communist Party" was posted at thefederalist.com on Sept. 16, 2022.
- An article by Margot Cleveland titled "Federal [Appellate] Court [in Texas] Deals Major Blow to Big Tech and Sets Up SCOTUS to Restore Free Speech" was posted at thefederalist.com on Sept. 19, 2022.

Comments about special counsel John Durham

- An article by Margot Cleveland titled "The FBI Paid for Russian Disinformation to Frame Trump— and 7 Other Takeaways From Durham's Latest Court Filing" was posted at thefederalist.com on Sept. 14, 2022.
- An article by Andrew C. McCarthy titled "John Durham's Final Act: Exposing the FBI" was posted at nypost.com on Sept. 18, 2022.

Comments about FBI actions

- An article by Andrea Widburg titled "The FBI Knowingly Paid Anti-Trump Informant With Possible Ties to Russian Intelligence" was posted at americanthinker.com on Sept. 14, 2022.
- An article by Jack Hellner titled "Democrat Operatives Are the Real Threat, Not Russia" was posted at americanthinker.com on Sept. 15, 2022.
- An article by Leo Goldstein titled "Who Was Behind the January 6 Events?" was posted at americanthinker.com on Sept. 15, 2022.
- An article by Tim Pearce titled "Report: FBI Agents Pushed to 'Find a

Crime' That Supports Biden's Claims About GOP 'Extremism' " was posted at dailywire.com on Sept. 16, 2022.

• An article by Matt Vespa titled "Is the FBI Falsifying Reports to Exaggerate White Supremacy Threat?" was posted at townhall.com on Sept. 19, 2022.

Comments about FBI and Mike Lindell

• An article by Cheryl Teh titled "Mike Lindell Says Vendors Are Bailing on His MyStore Platform Because They Don't Want to Be Associated With an FBI Investigation" was posted at businessinsider.com on Sept. 20, 2022.

Democrats and Republicans stick it to Manchin

- An article by Caitlin Emma, Burgess Everett and Sarah Ferris titled "Revenge? Republicans Weigh Tanking Manchin's Permitting Plan" was posted at politico.com on Sept. 19, 2022.
- An article by Morgan Phillips titled "Bernie, the Extreme Liberal Left, and Republicans Want Revenge on Manchin, He Says: Democrat Says [Republican] Opposition to His Permitting Plan Is Payback for Backing the Inflation Reduction Act" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on Sept. 20, 2022.
- An article by Rebecca Downs titled "Shocker— Democrats Look to Renege on Manchin Deal" was posted at townhall.com on Sept. 21, 2022.

Democrats worried about Kamala Harris

- Looking back to August 2021, an article by Joe Cunningham titled "Kamala Harris Is Turning Out to Be Joe Biden's Biggest Mistake" was posted at redstate.com on Aug. 2, 2021.
- An article by Tina Daunt titled "Gavin Newsom Is 'Unequivocally' Running for President in 2024 If Biden Doesn't [Reports Unnamed California Fundraiser Says]" was posted at thewrap.com on Sept. 19, 2022.
- An article by Pam Key titled "[Joy] Behar: Gavin Newsom and Stacey Abrams— What a Ticket That Would Be" was posted at breitbart.com on Sept. 20, 2022.
- A video and an article by Craig Bannister titled "Video: V.P. Kamala Harris Says [the Word] 'Community' 5 Times in 1 Sentence to Explain That Community Banks Are 'In the Community' " were posted at cnsnews.com on

Biden's mental capacity

- Looking back to June 2022, an article by Daniel Chaitin titled "David Axelrod [Brilliant Political Adviser to Barack Obama]: Biden's Age 'Major' Problem for Future Political Viability" was posted at washingtonexaminer.com on June 11, 2022.
- Looking back to July 2022, an article by Gabriel Hays titled "[Brilliant Political Adviser to Barack Obama] David Axelrod Sees Bad News for Biden: Things Look 'Out of Control and He's Not in Command' " was posted at foxnews.com on July 1, 2022.
- An article by Charles Creitz titled "Rand Paul Rips DC Establishment Countering Biden on Covid: 'Not in Charge of His Wits' or White House" was posted at foxnews.com on Sept. 20, 2022.
- An article by Charles Creitz titled "Biden Official Grilled After Latest Taiwan Declaration Contradicts Policy: 'He Said It Four Times' " was posted at foxnews.com on Sept. 21, 2022.

Biden and Harris supporters and detractors

- An article by Mark Lewis titled "Joe's Definition of Unity and Democracy: 'Shut Up and Obey Me, Fascists!' " was posted at townhall.com on Sept. 13, 2022.
- An article by D. Parker titled "Anti-Liberty Leftists Can No Longer Hide Their Fascism" was posted at americanthinker.com on Sept. 15, 2022.
- An article by Andrea Widburg titled "Democrats Aren't Just Persecuting Republicans; They're Baiting Them" was posted at americanthinker.com on Sept. 15, 2022.
- An article by Ja'han Jones titled "Biden Administration Announces First Major Step to Fight America's Racist Roads" was posted at msnbc.com on Sept. 15, 2022.
- An article by Staff titled "DeSantis Hammers Biden for 'Scrambling' to Respond to Martha's Vineyard [50 Immigrants], but Not to These Crises [Including Millions of Immigrants at the Border, 53 Immigrants Died in Some Trailer, Record Fentanyl Deaths Due to Open Border, Catch and Release of Criminals]" was posted at dailywire.com on Sept. 17, 2022.

- An article by Katelyn Caralle titled "Bill Clinton Claims Republicans Win Elections by 'Finding Some New Way to Scare the Living Daylights Out of Swing Voters' and Insists If Democrats 'Say the Right Things' They Could Hold Onto Power" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on Sept. 18, 2022.
- An article by Paul Farrell titled "NY Governor Hopeful Lee Zeldin Calls for Probe Into \$637 Million Deal With Hochul Donor to Buy Covid Tests— That Other States Bought Straight From the Manufacturer for Much Less Money" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on Sept. 18, 2022.
- An article by Robert Schroeder titled "Biden Plugs Bill Requiring Super PACs to Disclose Donors: 'I Believe Sunlight Is the Best Disinfectant' " was posted at marketwatch.com on Sept. 20, 2022.
- An article by Lane Kendall titled "Biden Administration Must Clarify U.S. Commitments to Taiwan Before Things Get Ugly" was posted at thefederalist.com on Sept. 22, 2022.

Comments about conservatives

- An article by Staff titled "[Columnist Rachel] Bovard: GOP Talking Points Won't Save America, but Decisive Conservative Action Will" was posted at thefederalist.com on Sept. 15, 2022.
- An article by Zach Jewell titled "Candace Owens Doesn't Want Andrew Tate Banned From Social Media, Would Debate Him 'Any Day of the Week' " was posted at dailywire.com on Sept. 16, 2022.
- An article by Lauren Shank titled "Ben Carson: 'The Government Will Not Save Our Nation' " was posted at cnsnews.com on Sept. 19, 2022.
- An article by Peyton Holliday titled "Sen. Lankford [of Oklahoma]: 'Our Problem Is Not Our Constitution, Our Problem Is That We Are Not Following It' " was posted at cnsnews.com on Sept. 19, 2022.
- An article by Star Parker titled "Religious Freedom Means Nothing If Religion Means Nothing" was posted at townhall.com on Sept. 21, 2022.

McConnell changed his mind about helping conservatives

• An article by Morgan Phillips titled "Changed Your Tune, Mitch? McConnell Will Host Fundraisers for Herschel Walker and Blake Masters and Now Is 'Optimistic' Republicans Will Take Back the Senate— After Criticizing 'Candidate

Quality' [a Few Weeks Ago]" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on Sept. 20, 2022.

Trump and Mar-a-Lago

- An article titled "NY AG Letitia James Says Mar-a-Lago Was Valued as High as \$739 Million When It Should Have Been at \$75 Million" was posted at yahoo.com on Sept. 21, 2022.
- An article by Leah Barkoukis titled "Bill Barr Comes to Trump's Defense Over NY AG's [Letitia James] Lawsuit" was posted at townhall.com on Sept. 22, 2022.

Trump supporters and detractors

- An article by Sarah Arnold titled "Trump Vows to Give Full Pardon and Apology to the Hundreds Convicted in Jan. 6 Protests" was posted at townhall.com on Sept. 2, 2022.
- An article by Harriet Alexander titled "Donald Trump's Lawyers Acknowledge Possibility of Criminal Charges Against the Ex-President and His Aides in New Court Filing— as He and the DOJ Prepare to Meet Special Master for First Time" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on Sept. 20, 2022.

General interest

- Looking back to Sept. 2021, an article by Haley Strack titled "National Archives Slaps 'Harmful Content' Warning on Constitution, All Other Founding Documents" was posted at thefederalist.com on Sept. 8, 2021.
- An article by Steve Mollman titled "Mark Cuban Says Gen Z [Born Between 1995 and 2010] Are the Real 'Greatest Generation' and Boomers [Born Between 1946 and 1964] Are the Most 'Disappointing' " was posted at fortune.com on Sept. 17, 2022.
- An article by Sam Tabahriti titled "Mark Cuban Says There Is Only Ever Room for '1 Knucklehead' on Any Type of Team [Because One Knucklehead Adapts, but Two Hang Out Together]" was posted at businessinsider.com on Sept. 18, 2022.
- An article by Mansur Shaheen titled "It's the Worst Week of the Year for Asthma and Allergy Sufferers! Expert Warns That Third Week of September is 'Peak Week' for ER Visits Related to the Conditions as Illnesses Like the Flu Surge and Pollen Count Reach Seasonal Highs" was posted at dailymail.co.uk

on Sept. 18, 2022.

- An article by Eric Utter titled "Fewer Than Half of Americans Can Name the Three Branches of Their Government" was posted at americanthinker.com on Sept. 18, 2022.
- An article by Sam Tabahriti titled "A Man Borrowed \$75,000 for Leg-Lengthening Surgery to Make Him 3 Inches Taller; Report Says" was posted at businessinsider.com on Sept. 18, 2022.
- An article by Patrick Djordejevic titled "University of Oregon Apologizes for Fans' 'Offensive and Disgraceful (F*** the Mormons) Chants at Brigham Young University Supporters During College Football Game [in Eugene, Oregon]" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on Sept. 19, 2022.
- An article by Alastair Talbot titled "Fans Slam NFL for Handing Out [Kansas City] Chiefs' Willie Gay a Four-Game Suspension Over Misdemeanor Charge After [Cleveland] Browns Star Deshaun Watson Was Only Given an 11-Game Ban Over Dozens of Sexual Misconduct Allegations" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on Sept. 20, 2022.
- A video and an article by Walter Finch titled "FAA Opens Probe Into United Airlines Emergency Landing at Newark After Sparks Flew From Boeing 777-200 on Takeoff After 'Hydraulic Pressure Pump Failure' " were posted at dailymail.co.uk on Sept. 22, 2022.



Isaiah 55:6-11—"Seek you the Lord while He may be found, call upon Him while He is near. Let the wicked forsake his way, and the unrighteous man his thoughts; let him return to the Lord, and He will have mercy on him; and to our God, for He will abundantly pardon. 'For My thoughts are not you thoughts, nor are your ways My ways,' says the Lord. For as the heavens are higher than the earth, so are My ways higher than your ways, and My thoughts than your thoughts. For as the rain comes down, and the snow from heaven, and do not return there, but water the earth, and make it bring forth and bud, that it may give seed to the sower and bread to the eater, so shall My word be that goes forth from My mouth; it shall not return to Me void, but it shall accomplish what I please, and it shall prosper in the thing for which I sent it."